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1.     OPENING PROCEDURES:
1.1   PRESENT: D Herbert, S Holt (Chairman), J Humphrey, J Matts, R Spring, 

        M Worthington
1.2   APOLOGIES:  J Jones, S Pasley-Tyler, R Marsh, C Boardman (CC), K Mellin (DC)
1.3   DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
   Personal - None
   Personal and Prejudicial - None
2.1  THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING held on Wednesday 18th July 2012 were agreed

        and signed as correct by the chairman
2.2   THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING held on 8th August 2012 were agreed and signed

         as correct by the chairman
2.3   THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING held on 29th August 2012 were agreed and

        signed as correct by the chairman. 

3.     MATTERS ARISING - None
4.     PUBLIC TIME - there were no members of the public present
5.     BUSINESS
5.1   Neighbourhood Planning - the chairman reminded the council that it should be

        seeking to extend the Village Design Statement and get it adopted for use alongside

        planning applications and the DDC.   There is a meeting (see 5.15) in October to help

        councillors take such a plan forward.  It was agreed that it was important that

        someone should attend.  M Worthington agreed to.  During in discussion it was

        agreed that the plan should highlight open spaces and views which need protecting

        from development .  The emphasis should be on positive points.  To be taken forward

        to next month’s meeting.
5.2   Adoption of the New Code of Conduct - previously emailed - it was agreed that this

        was in order and duly adopted and signed by the chairman.  Those councillors who

        were present also signed the Undertaking of Compliance with the Code of Conduct

        for Members.
5.3   DPI Regulations - the clerk distributed these to councillors to enable them to be

        completed and returned as soon as possible.
5.4   BDO Audit for year ended 31st March 2012 - two items were brought to the

        council’s attention.  1.  Minute no quoted incorrectly.  2.  Council has still not signed

        up to PAYE.  The chairman said he would follow up this issue of employment status

        and report back to the council.
5.5   Request to move dog bin further away from his side gate has been made by the

        owner of Woodslea at his own cost.  The council discussed this and agreed that this

        could be done.
5.6   Tree Warden - David Herbert has volunteered to take this on.  He was thanked by

        the chairman.
5.7   Verge Mowing in Coton - R Spring advised of a complaint that the verge in the Lane

        had not been cut down enough.  It was thought that this part of the lane had never

         been mown.  It was agreed that it would be difficult to do with the machinery

         available.  To check and see if J Jones or S Pasley-Tyler see this as a problem.
5.8   Attention to Trees on Village Green - R Spring said that he had spoken with the

        grass contractor regarding a problem with the Chestnut and Silver Birch Trees on The

        Green.  The branches are hanging so low that the grass cutter cannot cut under the

        trees.  After discussion it was agreed that the clerk should get a quote to cut them

        back to give six feet clearance from the ground.
5.9   Road Safety - Reservoir - The Chairman and R Marsh have met up with Nathan of

        Anglian Water to discuss the issues in that area.  Nathan later confirmed that he has

        managed to get a second cut annually.  This should be done in September and

        February.   They will cut back as close to the fence as possible.  He further undertook

        to have the hedge on the corner cut back again.  Nathan felt that the speed across

        the causeway was as much of a problem as the hedges.  It was agreed to wait until

        the new signage is done and then approach Highways regarding speed limit

        changes. 
5.10 Village green - Litter Bin - this bin is sited next to the bench and is used for dog

        waste it does get smelly.  After discussion it was agreed to have this moved to the

        junction of the path and and the High Street, not too near the road.

5.11 Master Composters - emailed - notice placed on notice board

5.12 Northamptonshire Transportation Plan - emailed - it was agreed that this should

        be responded to.  Any comments should be emailed to S  Holt then he and M

        Worthington will prepare a response for the next meeting.

5.13 Planning Your Community - emailed - 4th October Raunds -£35 per delegate
5.14 Citizens Advice Bureau - compiling of register to assist “poor, needy, sick”- clerk to

        fill in form asking to be taken of list.

5.15 Police Authority - Police and Crime Commissioner - it was felt that it should be up to

        individuals to respond to this.  Notices have been placed on the noticeboard.

5.16 NCALC Update July-August - to be circulated
6.     PLANNING  
6.1   PLANNING APPLICATIONS - none
6.2   PLANNING PERMISSIONS

        DA/2012/0330 Renewal of planning permission DA/2007/0378 for retention of

        temporary office building.  Lingles Farm, West Haddon Road, Ravensthorpe

        DA/20012/0460 Single storey rear extension.  8 Scott Close, Ravensthorpe 
7.     FINANCE
7.1   IT WAS AGREED TO PAY THE FOLLOWING ACCOUNTS TO BE PAID

        
David Grainger     
Mowing Verges/Churchyard June/Aug
       1046.40

        
Anglian Water
Allotments




           19.58

        
BDO

    
Auditing of Annual Return


         162.00

        
C Giles

Expenses Pocket Park



15.45

       
Long Buckby Electrical  Change fuses in lamps



48.00
           TOTAL







       1291.43

        RECEIVED

        HM Revenue - VAT Repayment


920.36
7.2   BALANCES AT BANK 
 £6214
8.     CORRESPONDENCE
8.1   Audit Commission - Appointment of external auditor form 2012/13 - noted
8.2   Local Council Clerks - Membership - it was agreed not to join 

9.     COUNCILLORS REPORTS AND RISK ASSESSMENTS
9.1   Pocket Park - the bench seat has wet rot but is not ,yet, unsafe.  the autumn mowing

        and raking has been completed
9.2   Allotments - in good order.  the footpath and hedge still needs attention.  J Matts will

        speak with the footpath officer.
9.3   Highways - signage on the High Street appears to be completed.
10.   LEAFLETS and CORRESPONDENCE to be circulated
        Clerks and Councils Direct

        Northants Fifty + Network Newsletter

        Swarco - Mobile Vehicle Activated Signs

11.   Items for next month’s Agenda

        Village Notice Board

        3
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